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September 4, 2008
The Honorable Julia Patterson

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Patterson:

I am pleased to transmit for your consideration the attached ordinance package that includes four proposed interlocal agreements with the Washington State Department of Transportation (WSDOT) relating to the Alaskan Way Viaduct (AWV) project and supplemental appropriation request for tracking system for bus monitoring. 
Background
Immediately following the negative viaduct vote in March 2007, the Governor of Washington, the King County Executive, and the Mayor of Seattle (the three executives) met to address the urgency of a deteriorating AWV.  As a result of that meeting, we announced two major initiatives.

The first addresses AWV segments south and north of the central waterfront segment.  Work on these segments is divided into six safety and mobility projects and is known as “Moving Forward.”  The three executives determined that work should begin immediately on the Moving Forward projects.  Three of the enclosed proposed interlocal agreements address work that King County Metro Transit will undertake as mitigation for the Moving Forward projects. 
The second initiative addresses the central waterfront segment of the AWV.  The three executives established an AWV Tri-Agency Leadership Team made up of Harold S. Taniguchi, Director, King County Department of Transportation (KCDOT); Grace Crunican, Director, Seattle Department of Transportation (SDOT); and David Dye, Deputy Secretary of Transportation, WSDOT.  The Tri-Agency Team was tasked with submitting to the three 
executives, by the end of 2008, a preferred alternative to the existing central waterfront segment.  To date, the Tri-Agency Team has accomplished the following:

· Developed goals and guiding principles.
· Established a Stakeholders Advisory Committee that began meeting in December 2007.
· Developed a schedule for delivering a preferred option by year-end 2008.
· Hired an independent project manager to manage project work and schedule.
· Established important interagency and intergovernmental working groups.
· Implemented community outreach and public information plans.
· Narrowed the number of AWV options to eight.
· Developed performance measurements to help determine if options meet the guiding principles.
Work on both the Moving Forward projects and the central waterfront preferred option is on schedule.

Interlocal Agreements

AWV - Central Waterfront
The Tri-Agency Team agreed to split equally the costs associated with hiring an independent project manager.  KCDOT is requesting approval of a proposed interlocal agreement wherein KCDOT will cover its portion of the AWV independent project manager by paying $158,710 to WSDOT. 

AWV - Moving Forward Projects

As part of traffic mitigation for the Moving Forward projects, WSDOT has agreed to fund several transit efforts.  The three proposed interlocal agreements that address these efforts will: 

· provide King County Metro Transit with $29,697,606 to operate additional buses bringing passengers into the Seattle Central Business District (CBD) starting in late 2009;  

· provide King County Metro Transit with $1,657,000 for Transportation Demand Management (TDM) activities in King County, and

· provide King County Metro Transit with $550,000 to expand its electronic bus tracking system in the Seattle CBD.

The budget impacts of the $29,697,606 bus operations agreement, the $1,657,000 TDM agreement, and the $158,710 KCDOT administration agreement will be addressed in the 
mid-biennium budget update,  The mid-biennium budget update covering the administration agreement includes an additional $91,290 for the KCDOT to pay salaries for a temporary employee, a temporary administrative assistant and other miscellaneous costs involved in administering these agreements.  The $550,000 bus tracking system agreement will require immediate budget action by the King County Council; the supplemental budget request is part of the attached package and includes a fiscal note and ordinance with itemized project attachment.  In addition, a fiscal note and financial plan reflecting all the budget impacts are part of the attached ordinance package.  

The significance and complexity of the AWV projects and the tri-agency approach provide a unique opportunity for the three major governments to collaborate on solutions that will meet the needs of pedestrians, bicyclists, automobile drivers, transit riders, and freight haulers.

I certify the funds are available and recommend that the King County Council adopt these ordinances.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers

ATTN:  Ross Baker, Chief of Staff

  Saroja Reddy, Policy Staff Director

  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

  Frank Abe, Communications Director

Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget (OMB)
Beth Goldberg, Deputy Director, OMB

Harold S. Taniguchi, Director, Department of Transportation (DOT)

Ron Posthuma, Assistant Director, DOT
Bill Greene, Finance Manager, DOT

Kevin Desmond, General Manager, Metro Transit Division, DOT
